
Advisory Board Minutes 8-2-2018 

Name Office Present Absent 
Absent with 
notice 

David Clinton Chair x     

Jay Polito 
Vice 
Chair x     

Jason Frady Clerk x     
Bob Carney       x 
Dan Sullivan       x 
George Boylen   x     
Jill Dennard     x   
Pat Cormier   x     
Peter Larsen   x     
Robyn Healey   x     
 
Dave Clinton Called the meeting to order at: 7:01 p.m. Thursday August 2, 2018 
Invited Guests 
Petitioner:  Chesley Oriel 64 H St. 
Brian Willard, Animal Control Officer 
Rhoda Kanet Chair Beach Management Committee 
Chris Kraforst Conservation Administrator 
Agenda 
Special Town Meeting Article 
Dogs on the Beach 
The petitioner, Chesley Oriel, provided a document entitled Advisory Board Presentation which includes 
the language of the   
article and background information regarding other towns' policies concerning dogs on the beach or in 
dog parks.  
The article as presented would  
 Limit dogs on the beach to dogs licensed in the Town of Hull 
 Require a beach pass for dogs at a cost of $14.00 
 Allow the Town Clerk and Animal Control Officer to determine the format of a pass 
  
Over 440 dog licenses in Hull  
Out of 187 calls to the ACO, 20 were for dogs on the beach  
  
Rhoda Kanet came representing the Beach Management Committee  
They have not met to discuss the article.  
The committee has opposed previous Town Meeting Articles to allow dogs on the beach in the summer.  
Working people walk the beach at the same hours the petition is asking for, some of who may be afraid 
of dogs.  
Before June 1 she has seen unleashed dogs on the beach.  
  
This year Plovers have been killed by animals  
Rhoda shared suggestions that may make it more palatable for the BMC  
A large tag or leash that shows the dog is allowed on the beach  
zero tolerance for off leash dogs - noncompliance would result in forfeiture of pass.  



must carry bags  
must stay 100 feet from plovers  
adding in a sunset provision to allow the provisions of the by law to expire.  
  
AB members asked the ACO how he enforces current laws  
ACO travels Beach Ave and stops at street ends to scan the beach with binoculars  
Usually gives warnings for first offense, citation for second offense.  
  
Dogs on the beach during proposed hours may reduce the number of dogs on the beach illegaly during 
peak hours.  
  
Chris Krahforst read a letter he received from Mass Audubon in opposition to the article.  
The letter is attached  
  
Any activity around the plovers causes adult plovers to hunker down in their nests, juvenile plovers will 
just freeze  
leaving them vulnerable to other animals  
Plovers come out to forage when the beach is quiet in the evening and morning hours.  
By allowing dogs on the beach in the evening and early morning hours the town would be putting the 
plovers at risk.  
Several plovers were killed on the beach.  Mass Audubon determined that 1 plover was killed by a dog.  
Dogs are restricted from the beach under the current Beach Management Plan  
Petitioner believes people will avoid the plovers  
Rhoda mentioned that High Tide is of particular concern  
Current dog By-Law required dogs to be leashed and the leash must be 7 feet or less.  
Dogs licensed in any town are recognized as licensed statewide  
concern that guests of Hull residents would not be able to bring their dogs to the beach during the 
proposed hours.  
  
AB members asked the petitioner about alternatives to the requirement that the dogs be licensed in 
Hull.  
  
Motion George Boylen To recommend Favorable Action 
Second Robyn Healey 

  Vote   Yea Nay Abstain 
Name Office       
David Clinton Chair x     
Jay Polito Vice Chair   x   
Jason Frady Clerk   x   
Bob Carney         
Dan Sullivan         
George Boylen   x     
Jill Dennard         
Pat Cormier     x   
Peter Larsen     x   
Robyn Healey   x     



 
 
Motion to adjourn Jason Frady 
Second Robyn Healey 
Vote is unanimous  
Meeting adjourned at 8:52 p.m. 
 
 



 



 
 



 
 



 


